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Cape Fear 

MINUTES OF THE 
ONE HUNDREDTH AND FIFTIETH MEETING 

OF THE CAPE FEAR CONFERENCE 
OF THE ORIGINAL FREE WILL BAPTISTS 

HELD AT SHADY GROVE FREE WILL BAPTIST CHURCH 
SPIVEY'S CORNER, NORTH CAROLINA 

NOVEMBER 09, 2004 

Moderator: The Reverend Jeny Stephenson (2006) 
Assistant Moderator: The Reverend Aubrey Williamson (2006) 

Clerk: The Reverend Jesse Fulcher (2005) 
Assistant Clerk: The Reverend Otis Hamm (2005) 

Treasurer: The Reverend Sam Weeks (2006) 
Member at Large: The Reverend Ken Dabbs (2005) 

EXECUTIVE BOARD 
Jerry Stephenson, Aubrey Williamson, Jesse Fulcher, Otis Harnm, Sam Weeks, Ken Dabbs 
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p 
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p 
p 
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A 
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BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
Granville Denning (2005) Mosbey Elmore (2006) Kenneth Johnson (2007) 

Ray Smith (2008) J.N. Bryant (2009) 

BOARD OF EDUCATION 
Ricky Warren (2005) Wayne Puckett (2006) Martha Parsons (2007) 

Peyton Lee (2008) Doug Seymour (2009) 

ORDAINING BOARD 
Joe Ballance (2005) Frank Harrison (2006) Aubrey Williamson (2007) 

Roy Clifton (2008) Sam Weeks (2009) 

CONFERENCE DISASTER RELIEF COORDINATOR 
Ricky Warren (2006) 

ORDAINED MINISTERS 
( P - Present, A - Absent, E - Excused) 

Nonnan Ard E C.M. Coats 
Henry Annstrong p James Corbett 
Fred Baker E Ken Dabbs 
Joe Ballance p Jesse Fulcher 
William Barrow p Edmundo Gonzalez 
Swade Benson p Otis Hamm 
Cecil Blackmon E Wayne Hargrove 
Jim Bogle p Frank Harrison 
Dewey Boling p Ronnie Hayes 
Rayford Byrd p Roger Hill 
Scott Casey p David Hill 
Roy Clifton p Fred Johnson 
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E Earl Johnson p 
p Emmitt Jones A 
A Dan Jordan p 
p Dean Kennedy p 
p Alan Lamm p 
A Mike Ledbetter E 
E John Rayford Lee p 
p Donnie Massey p 
p Richard McKeel A 
E Tony McLamb E 
A Ed Miles E 
p Joe Myrick p 
p Billy Nowell E 
A Kenneth Phillips p 
p Dennis Pollock p 
p Jimmy Price 

LICENSED MINISTERS 
E Barry Croom_ Shady Grove 
P Johnathan Pearce_ Faith 
P Alan Price_ Powhatan 
E Clarence F. Privette_ Haymount 
A Scott Satterfield_ Pleasant Grove 
A Kyle Watson_ Lee's Chapel 
E Bryan Williamson_ St. Mary's Grove 
P Richard Witman_ Pleasant Grove 

PROCEEDINGS 

Burkette Raper 
Pete Rawls 
Jeff Scarborough 
Doug Seymour 
Elijah Smith 
Hubert Stanley 
Jerry Stephenson 
BobbyTew 
Charlie Tucker 
William Vander Plas 
Sexton Vann 
Ricky Warren 
AI Warrick 
Sam Weeks 
Aubrey Williamson 

The One Hundred and Fiftieth Session ofthe Cape Fear Conference of Original Free 
Will Baptists (OFWB) convened at Shady Grove FWB Church, Spivey's Comer, North 
Carolina on November 09, 2004. 

The congregation opened in singing 'At Calvary' led by song leader, Brother Peyton 
Lee. Licensed Minister, Richard Witman ofPleasant Grove Church offered 'Scripture and 
Prayer' from Philippians 3:13. The conference was welcomed by Deacon Peyton Lee of 
host church Shady Grove. The response was heard from the Reverend Jeff Scarborough. 

Moderator, the Reverend Roy Clifton, called the session to order. The rules of reg­
istration were then explained by the Credentials Committee Chair, the Reverend James 
Corbett, as adopted by the One Hundred Fourteenth Session of the Cape Fear Conference. 
Clerk Jesse Fulcher called the roll of Officers and Standing Boards, Churches, and Min­
isters. The Moderator recognized our visiting ministers and churches. By motion, Daly's 
Chapel FWB Church was received into the conference and given the right hand of fel­
lowship by Moderator Roy Clifton. There were comments shared from those representing 
Daly's Chapel praising the 'Harvest Covenant' program and saying that the church is 
looking forward to being a part of the Cape Fear Conference. 

Moderator Roy Clifton's remarks came from the Scripture passage, Nahum 1:7. He 
commented that God's creation declares how good God is and that God demonstrated His 
love as He went to the cross for us. God is a stronghold, He protects us and God knoweth 
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them that trust Him. It is a wonderful privilege to walk with God. Moderator Clifton 
challenged the conference to tell these things wherever we go. He also thanked the 
conference for the opportunity to serve and expressed his appreciation for the willingness 
of the executive committee to serve. Prayer was then offered for the needy by Convention 
President Fred Baker. 

The following temporary Committees were appointed by Moderator Clifton. 
Temperance/Resolutions Committee: Chair Otis Hamm, Joe Ballance, Jimmy Price 
Obituary Committee: Chair Dean Kennedy, Roger Hill 
Credentials Committee: Chair James Corbett, Alan Price, Johnathan Pearce 
Nominating Committee: Chair Sam Weeks, Aubrey Williamson, Ricky Warren 

Representatives from our denominational ministries were present and given an op­
portunity to speak on the behalf of each ministry. The following ministries were repre­
sented: Convention ofOFWB_ President Fred Baker, Mount Olive College_ Dr. Burkett 
Raper, Home Missions & Evangelism_ Dr. Graham Lane, Disaster Relief_ Tim Heath, 
FWB Press_ Cliff Gray, Foreign Missions_ Harold Jones, Retirement Homes_ Harold 
Jones on the behalf of Bruce Dudley, Children's Home_ Dr. Bobby Taylor, Cragmont 
Assembly_ Bryant Hines, Minister's Program_ Fred Baker on the behalf of Don Fader, 
State Layman's League_ Russel Tyson, and Camp Vandemere_ Wesley Taylor. Conven­
tion President Fred Baker encouraged each church to support our denominational minis­
tries. He also announced that the Convention will be held on May 17-19 this coming year 
and that the churches will need to report for the period of July 01- December 31, 2004 
beginning with the 2005 Convention. President Baker then presented a plaque on the 
behalf of the convention "In Acknowledgement and Appreciation for 150 Years of Serv­
ice" to the Cape Fear Conference. The plaque was received by Moderator Roy Clifton on 
behalf of the conference. 

The following reports of the Standing Boards were received by the conference (see 
attached reports for the Standing Boards). The Executive Committee report was given by 
the clerk and approved by the conference. The Ordaining Council report was given by 
Aubrey Williamson. The Cape Fear Minister's Association report was given by Doug 
Seymour. The Blended Fellowship Mission report was given by Director/Pastor Doug 
Seymour. The mission has reached 29 of their goal to reach 40 new members this year and 
reported an influx of young people in their congregation. The Cape Fear Youth and the 
Cape Fear Youth Fellowship reports were given by Martha Parsons and Rita Jones. The 
Christian Board of Education report was given by Martha Parsons. Moderator Clifton 
received announcements from the churches. After the announcements we moved into a 
break. 

Worship Service began with congregational singing 'Trust and Obey' led by Brother 
Peyton Lee. The conference received an offering and prayer was offered by Pastor Jesse 
Fulcher. Special music was presented by the 'Four Clefs'. The Reverend Jeff Scarborough 
brought the morning message from Ezekiel33:1-9. He stated that ministers have a duty to 
"blow the trumpet and warn our people." The consequences will be the same as in 
Ezekiel's day if we do not do so. Second Timothy 4:2-5 tells us to "preach the word in 
season and out of season." Our ministers today will be accountable to do the same as Paul 
was instructing Timothy. He thanked God for those who have been saved and reminded 
us that we must not rest easy. We need to care about the lost souls if our conference is to 
be built to the glory of God. The challenge was given that we not rest but do all that the 
Lord has called us to do. The worship was closed with an invitation and prayer. 
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AFTERNOON SESSION 
The afternoon session began with the congregation singing 'I Have Decided to Follow 

Jesus' led by Brother Peyton Lee. 'Scripture and Prayer' was offered by Licensed Minister 
Alan Price of Powhatan Church from Psalm 62:2. 

The reports of the Temporary Committees were then received (see attached reports of 
the Temporary Committees). The Temperance/Resolutions Committee had one resolution 
that was read and a motion carried to accept. The Obituary Committee reported no deaths 
this past year. The Credentials Committee gave a report of the Annual Conference's 
attendance and was adopted. The Nominating Committee made its recommendations to 
the conference and it was voted by acclamation to accept the committee's recommenda­
tions. 

The conference then moved into its business session. Moderator Clifton called for Old 
Business. There being none the conference moved into New Business. Motion was made 
by the Executive Committee to place the plaque, "In Acknowledgment and Appreciation 
for 150 years of Service" at Shady Grove Church until the 151st Annual Session of the 
Cape Fear Conference and at that time the conference will determine were the plaque will 
be permanently displayed. This motion was carried by the conference. It was announced 
that Blended Fellowship Mission will host the 151st Annual Session of the Conference on 
November 08, 2005. 

The Treasurer's Report was then given by Treasurer Sam Weeks. The report was 
received by motion. The Reverend Sam Weeks also gave a report on the progress at 
Blended Fellowship Mission reporting that the mission hoped to move into its new 
sanctuary in January 2005 and then to plan a dedication service. The business session was 
then closed by Moderator Clifton. 

The Reverend Otis Hamm gave a presentation ofthe 'Heritage and History of the Cape 
Fear Conference' in celebration of the 150th Anniversary of the Conference. In the 
presentation it was said that "Our history is part of the conference today and will play a part 
in the conference's future." Also a brief written summary of the Cape Fear Conference was 
given to those in attendance. Dr. Burkette Raper commented that "The future is always 
rooted in the past and that the Bible is our history." It was also suggested that the last two 
years of the Annual Conference and the history of each local church be filed in the his­
torical collection at Mount Olive College in order to preserve our heritage. 

Motion was made by Aubrey Williamson that the conference give Moderator, Roy 
Clifton a "rising vote of thanks" for the service he provided to this conference with his 
capable leadership qualities during his term. 

Motion was made by Jeff Scarborough to adjourn the 150th Session ofthe Cape Fear 
Conference. Motion was carried and the conference was then dismissed by Moderator 
Jerry Stephenson. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Roy Clifton, Moderator 
Jesse Fulcher, Clerk 
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Executive Committee 

The Cape Fear Conference Executive Committee met following the Annual Conference on 
November 11, 2003 at the First FWB Church, Smithfield. The Executive Committee 
discussed the nominations for General Administrator for the OFWB as reported to the 
committee by Conference Representative Sam Weeks. By motion the Executive Com­
mittee instructs Conference Representative Sam Weeks to vote in the negative on the 
current applicants for General Administrator for the Original Free Will Baptists. 

The Cape Fear Conference Executive Committee met at the First FWB Church, Smithfield 
on February 02, 2004. Martha Parsons requested that the Executive Committee address the 
issue of the Sunday School Seminar and its relation to the Cape Fear UP-ion meeting in 
May. The Executive Committee determined that if there were an issue this matter should 
be referred to the Cape Fear Union Executive Committee. Pastor/Director Doug Seymour 
and Dean Kennedy reported on the Blended Fellowship Mission. 

The Cape Fear Conference Executive Committee met at the Blended Fellowship Mission 
following the Cape Fear Union meeting on February 21, 2004. Also present was the Cape 
Fear Conference Board of Christian Education. Martha Parsons requested to meet with the 
Executive Committee to address conflicts in scheduling with the Sunday School Board and 
the Board of Christian Education. It was discussed that the Executive Committee respond 
by letter to the Sunday School Board requesting that the Sunday School Board and the 
Board of Christian Education work together in the future to co-ordinate the scheduling of 
these ministries. 

The Cape Fear Conference Executive Committee met at the First FWB Church, Smithfield 
on February 23, 2004. By motion, the minutes of the 2003 Annual Conference were 
approved as corrected. The Executive Committee discussed the concerns of the Board of 
Christian Education in its previous meeting. By motion a letter will be sent to the Sunday 
School Board requesting that the Sunday School Board work with the Board of Christian 
Education in scheduling future events. 

The Cape Fear Conference Executive Committee met at the First FWB Church, Smithfield 
on June 21, 2004. Also present was Doug Seymour, Pastor/Director of Blended Fellow­
ship Mission. A letter read by Moderator, Roy Clifton from Brother Jimmy Powell, 
Covenant Church and was discussed by the Executive Committee. The Financial Report 
for Blended Fellowship Mission was given by Pastor/Director Doug Seymour. The Ex­
ecutive Committee discussed with Pastor Seymour the possibility of hiring a maintenance 
worker to do general upkeep work for the mission. An update was given on the progress 
of the building project of the new sanctuary. Also a financial report was given by Sam 
Weeks for the building project at Blended Fellowship. 

The Cape Fear Conference Executive Committee met at the First FWB Church, Smithfield 
on August 09,2004. The treasurer's report was given by Sam Weeks. Brother Weeks also 
gave a report on the building project at Blended Fellowship Mission. 
A motion was carried to install a fire detection system for Blended Fellowship at the cost 
of $7,400.00 to be paid 50% in 30 days and the balance in 60 days of installation. 
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A report was given by Otis Hamm concerning the property deed for Covenant Church. The 
Convention Executive Committee Report was given by Representative Sam Weeks. The 
Executive Committee then planned the I 50th Annual Session of the Cape Fear Conference 
for November 09, 2004 at Shady Grove Church. 

The Cape Fear Conference Executive Committee met at the St. Paul FWB Church on 
November 01, 2004. By motion, the Executive Committee will recommend to the con­
ference to accept Daly's Chapel Free Will Baptist Church of LaGrange into the Cape Fear 
Conference pending the completion of the 'Harvest Covenant' program under the direction 
of Home Missions & Evangelism. It is requested that Daly's Chapel FWB Church be 
represented at the I 50th Session of the Cape Fear Conference. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Roy Clifton, Moderator 
Jesse Fulcher, Clerk 

Ordaining Board 

The Ordaining Board met on November 24, 2003 at the First FWB Church Smithfield. 
All board members were present. The Ordaining Board met with Johnathan Pearce. 

Motion was carried for him to serve Smyrna Church for 90 days. 
It was discussed that the board needed to meet with Joseph "Pete" Rawls concerning 

his desire for ordination. He has served the one year of probation prior to approval for 
ordination, as was previously agreed upon by this Board. He has willingly surrendered his 
credentials from the National Association and abided by the guidelines as requested. 

The Board met with Kyle Watson to discuss his educational progress and plans for 
ordination. 

The Board met with Richard Watson from Pleasant Grove Church to discuss his 
educational progress and plans for ordination. 

The Board met with Barry Croom to discuss a 90 day renewal for supplying Covenant 
Church. Motion was carried for him to renew the 90 day supply for Covenant Church. 

The Ordaining Board attended a special called meeting with the Executive Commit­
tee of the Convention of OFWB in the Lois K. Murphy Regional Center on the 
campus of Mount Olive College on January 20, 2004. 

Devotion was shared by Dr. Sam Weeks from Matthew 18. 
The Reverend Fred Baker, President of the Convention ofOFWB, commented on the 

following items and opened the floor of the meeting for discussion: 
1. Accountability 
2. Building integrity 
3. The communication between ordaining boards 
4. Special concerns 
5. Other comments 
Items that were brought forward from the discussion were: 

a) To set-up guidelines in a pamphlet form for ordained ministers and licensed min­
isters. Each ordaining board was encouraged to send a representative to form a committee 
for this purpose. 
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b) To encourage and help one another by lifting each other with positive communi­
cation. 

The Ordaining Board met on February 23,2004 at the First FWB Church, Smithfield. 
The Ordaining Board met with Joseph "Pete" Rawls. He stated that he desires a church 

to serve. He has been busy preaching at some churches in our conference and in the area 
Motion carried to issue a certificate of ordination. 

The Board met with Johnathan Pearce. He reported that things are going well at 
Smyrna Church. He requested to serve the church for an additional 90 days. Motion was 
carried to approve his request to serve. 

The Board unanimously selected Frank Ray Harrison to represent the Ordaining Board 
by serving on a committee to set-up guidelines in a pamphlet form for ordained ministers 
and licensed ministers. The committee will consist of representatives from all ordaining 
boards in the Convention as per the January 20, 2004 meeting. 

The Ordaining Board met on May 24, 2004 at the First FWB Church, Smithfield. 
All board members were present. The Board met with licensed minister Johnathan 

Pearce who is serving Smyrna FWB Church for 90 days. Johnathan came to seek advice 
concerning a situation that had arisen at Smyrna Church since Mount Zion Missionary 
Baptist Church had burnt down. The Ordination Board discussed the matter with him, 
pledging our prayers and encouragement for the support of their ministry and approved him 
to serve the church for 90 more days to be used at his discretion. The motion was carried. 

It was reported that the Reverend Ken Dabbs is now serving at Covenant Church in 
Hope Mills. 

A discussion of the status of all our licensed ministers followed. Each mentor was 
encouraged to check on their licensed minister, particularly to make sure that all licenses 
were renewed as required. 

Dr. Sam Weeks reported that the Reverend Jeff Scarborough had joined on staff as 
co-pastor of First FWB Church, Smithfield. 

The Ordaining Board met on August 23, 2004 at the First FWB Church, Smithfield. 
All board members were present. The Ordaining Board met with Johnathan Pearce to 

discuss his service as pastor at Smyrna Church. Johnathan is working out his notice and 
will finish his interim service at the end ofthis month. He plans to be prepared and to have 
met his requirements for ordination before the end of the year. 

The Board had received the written ordination examination for Alan Price. After much 
discussion, it was determined that there was a need to defer grading the exam. A motion 
was offered to defer until after January 1, 2005 with five contingencies pending which 
included completion of his education requirement prior to ordination and preparation for 
the oral portion of the exam. Motion was unanimously carried. 

Motion was made to delete the 35-year old waiver included in the text of the study 
guide that is provided to potential licensed ministers: "*The two years of college work may 
be waived for those 35 years of age or older." 
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The Ordaining Board met on October 25, 2004 at the First FWB Church, Smithfield. 
A letter was received from the Albemarle Conference acknowledging that the Rever­

end AI Markuson has requested to transfer his membership to the Albemarle Conference. 
This letter will be forwarded to the clerk of the Cape Fear Conference and the request 
granted. 

A letter was received from Lee's Chapel Church concerning Kyle Watson. He has 
been approved by the church for another year of licensure. It was discussed that a letter 
will be sent to Lee's Chapel Church indicating that the church could extend his license for 
another year. 

A discussion concerning the number of ordained ministers that were active in our 
conference led to the following motion: A motion was moved to submit a letter to the clerk 
of the Cape Fear Conference requesting a list of ordained ministers that are in violation of 
Conference guidelines for attendance. The motion was carried. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Aubrey Williamson, Secretary 

Cape Fear Minister's Association 

During the past year, the Cape Fear Minister's Association met 4 times at the First 
FWB Church, Smithfield. We have 21 ministers on the roll with an average attendance of 
16 ministers each meeting. 

We have had several good speakers during our meetings. They have given us some 
excellent information from within our denomination. Our guest speakers consisted of the 
Reverend Doug Seymour and the Dr. Sam Weeks, who gave us an update on Blended 
Fellowship's progress and their needs. The Reverend Greg Day, Assistant Professor of 
Religion and Campus Minister at Mount Olive College, spoke on the topic of church 
growth. His presentation was very informative to the ministers present at the meeting. The 
Reverend David Hansley has attended our meeting twice with information on the Disaster 
Relief Program. He had two volunteers with him, Mr. Roy Wetherington and Mr. Bob 
Alexander. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Joe Ballance, Secretary 

Cape Fear Youth Fellowship: Summary Report- 2004 

First Quarter of 2004 
·Youth Convention Executive Committee Meeting 1117 
·Youth Rallies: January 10@ Oak Grove- 88 in attendance- 8 churches/Musical Program; 
February 21 @ Mt. Olive College Basketball Night- 159 registered in attendance (10 
churches) 
·Competition at Pee Dee 2/21 Cape Fear Youth Director & 2 officers traveled to serve 
as judges for Pee Dee 
·March 5 & 6th Competitions at Bethel - 66 entries (9 churches present) 
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Second Quarter of 2004 
·April Youth Rally- held at Covenant (88 present-10 churches) 
·Cape Fear District Bible Bowl had two churches competing on April 30th - Bethel & 
Robert's Grove- Robert's Grove AFCs & YFAs went on to the competition at Mt. Ol­
ive College, both becoming state champions. 
·State Youth Convention held at Mt. Olive on May l4-16th filled the dorms and local 
hotels. Three district churches received an Elizabeth C. Hansley Award for Outstanding 
Youth Program. Bethel, Powhatan & Robert's Grove received Gold level recognition. 
·4 of our officers were in attendance at Cragmont for the YF A week with Janie Sowers 
(Anna Faircloth, Crystal Guy, Nikki Jones, & Zack Tart). 
Third Quarter of 2004 
·July 14-18- Cape Fear had 30 of the 54 missionaries on the Nashville Mission Team, 
including 5 of our Youth Officers. 
·August 7- Fun Day at Children's Home with the Western District- Cape Fear had 
about 89 present from 10 churches. A room full of supplies was brought. There was 
face-painting, a softball game, & "In the Know." 
·August 21-First Annual Cape Fear Classic Golf Tournament -The first place trophy 
went to a team from Robert's Grove and Bethel's team took the 2nd place trophy. 
Seven teams participated. 
·Youth Convention Exec. Committee met at Mt. Olive College Aug. 28. 
·September Youth Rally at Powhatan with 93 present from 6 churches. 
·Vision Walk September 11. Some of the churches participating from the Cape Fear: 
Goldsboro First, Robert's Grove, Shady Grove, & Powhatan. 
·September 14-16 State Convention OFWB- The Cape Fear had an update sheet and 
other items at the state display table. 
Fourth Quarter of 2004 
·October 16- Youth Rally at Haymount with 8 churches (105 people). 
·November 6- Youth Rally at Robert's Grove with 7 churches (94 people). Churches 
that participated & the number of Arts & Crafts entries follow: Robert's Grove-21, 
Smyrna-19, Powhatan-21, Bethel-11, Pleasant Grove-12. There will be 23 on display at 
the May convention (2 ties). 

Board of Christian Education 

On May 22, 2004 the Cape Fear Union and the Board of Christian Education held a 
workshop at Covenant Church. Dr Gregg Day, of Mount Olive College presented a 
program, 'Establish and Improving Original Free Will Baptist Organization". 

The Board met on May 23, 2004 to grade applications for scholarships. The board was 
only able to give one (1) scholarship. The board is looking at some ways to help increase 
the Scholarship Fund so that more scholarships can be awarded. The recipient of the 
Scholarship this year was Daniel Charles McLamb from Shady Grove Church. He is 
attending East Carolina University at Greenville, N.C. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Martha Parsons, Chairperson 
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Temperance and Resolutions Committee 

Whereas, Shady Grove Church has done such a wonderful job hosting the 150th 
Annual Session of the Cape Fear Conference, be it resolved that the conference give Shady 
Grove a rising vote of thanks. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Otis Hamm, Chair 

Obituary Committee 

The committee is pleased to report that no ministers have passed this past year. The 
Reverend Jeff Scarborough led the conference in prayer. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Dean Kennedy, Chair 

Credential Committee 

Present at the One Hundred Fiftieth Annual Session of Cape Fear Conference as follows: 
Ordained Ministers 38 
Licensed Ministers 4 
Delegates 23 
Visitors 34 
Total 99 

Respectfully Submitted, 
James Corbett, Chair 

Nominating Committee 

The Nominating Committee submitted the following to serve the conference: 

I. Executive Committee_ Jerry Stephenson, Moderator (2006) 

2. Board of Trustees_ 
3. Board of Education_ 
4. Ordaining Board_ 
5. Conference Disaster 

Relief Coordinator 

Aubrey Williamson, Assistant Moderator (2006) 
Sam Weeks, Treasurer (2006) 
J. N. Bryant (2009) 
Doug Seymour (2009) 
Sam Weeks (2009) 

Ricky Warren (2006) 

The Cape Fear Conference Executive Committee will continue to serve as the Cape Fear 
Conference Mission Board. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Sam Weeks, Chair 
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Treasurer's Report 
November 10, 2003- November 8, 2004 

I. Balance on hand as of November 10, 2003: 

II. Receipts: 
2003 Conference (offering and letter) 
Union offerings and letters (Feb/Mar/Aug/Oct 
From Blended Fellowship (Building Project) 
For Blended Fellowship (Monthly Payments) 
Union Conf. (For Blended Fellowship Building) 

Total Receipts: 

Total to account for: 

III. Disbursements: 

$2,292.00 
$2,941.00 

$10,000.00 
$8,400.00 

$19.654.04 

Conf!Union Expenses (Postage, travel, honorariums) $797.97 
Foreign Missions $347.00 
Home Missions $347.00 
Education Schoiarship $500.00 
Blended Fellowship (Building Project) $50,261.75 
Blended Fellowship (Monthly Payments) $2,400.00 
August Revival Supper $462.20 
Convention ofOFWB (2003 Yearbook-12 pages) $840.00 

Total Disbursements: 

IV. Balance on hand as of November 8, 2004: 
(Out of this balance $102.00 is in the Education Fund) 

V. Formula for disbursements: 
Missions= 25% (half to Foreign and half to Home) 
Christian Education Fund = 20% 
Union and Conference expenses = 55% 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Sam Weeks, Treasurer 
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GAIN 

CHURCHES 

Cape F .. r Confet"enc:e 
---

Bethel 145 92 55 4 1 1 2 147 85 57 72 
Blended Fellowship (Missl 85 85 9 16 9 101 107 41 64 
Casey's Chapel 141 64 141 141 40 30 75 
Covenant 28 17 11 3 8 5 34 17 12 --~ 

Faith 122 68 55 1 1 1 2 123 85 70 80 
Goldsboro, First 136 80 56 1 1 2 3 132 75 56 80 
Haymount 83 75 8 5 1 3 84 130 110 
Hopewell 234 6 1 7 2 232 92 60 69 
Johnston Union 162 1 1 3 161 57 65 
Lanwood Chapel 78 58 20 9 2 2 83 45 30 60 -Lee's Chapel 363 250 113 9 8 2 2 376 175 109 . 185 
Mount Olive 7 7 -i----
Oak Grove 158 2 2 158 135 50 74 
Palmer Memorial 165 53 112 2 1 1 165 39 27 35 
Pleasant Grove 193 100 93 7 3 2 1 194 75 60 80 
Powhatan 285 101 184 2 9 3 2 291 98 68 I 104 
Riverside 61 50 3 5 2 1 1 59 40 35 70 
Robert's Grove 248 1 8 2 6 5 248 108 123 
Shady Grove 271 3 2 272 120 71 89 

-
~rrUmtle_l_a, l"lrst 110 1>8 17 1 5 2 84 30 20 45 

Smyrna 189 1 2 1 2 189 87 65 75 
St. Mary's Grove 259 227 32 4 1 1 2 261 107 67 100 
St. Paul 148 92 56 3 145 89 62 45 
Steven's Chapel 80 39 41 80 43 25 . ··""Gil-
Tee's Chapel 380 347 32 12 8 6 4 390 230 153 219 
Vandora Springs 

West Clinton 

Wooten's Chapel 195 4 7 3 9 194 34 25 48 
Yelverton Grove 129 58 71 5 1 123 80 51 50 
Cape FINII' Totals 4425 1924 1097 84 78 15 56 48 15 4474 1928 1539 2096 -.------ "------~-

.. 


